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10 March 2017

Ms Anthrope
fyi-request-5476-5063ecea@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Anthrope

Re: Request for Information:
I refer to your email to Police on 1 March 2017, in which you requested the following:

“Please advise the departments and processes involved when a third party requests information in
relation to employment checks regarding a former employee.

For example a former police employee applies for a role with South Australia Police and SAPOL
conduct their checks.

Where does their integrity request go and what information is released to them.”

I have considered this request under the Official Information Act 1982 and provide the following:

The work group within police responsible for responding to requests for employment checks for former
employees is Police Professional Conduct. This group extracts data relating to complaints made against the
officer, employment investigations and any other investigation which has resulted from a notification to
the Independent Police Conduct Autharity pursuant to Section 13 of the IPCA Act or pursuant to the MoU
with the Authority. A signed authority is required from the subject officer before the information is

released to the third party.

The information released includes the date of the incident or complaint, the allegation and the outcome.

Yours sincerely,

Superintendent Anna Jackson
National Manager Police Professional Conduct

Safer Communities Together




